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38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Belvoir Special School  

Year 7 & 10 Immunisations 

Friday 22nd February 9.00am 

Swim Carnival 

8th March @ Albury Swim Centre 

9.30am to 2.30pm 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Monday 11th March 

Nominations for School Council Open 

Thursday 21st February 

Nominations for School Council Close 

Friday 1st March 4:00pm 

School Council Meeting for new Councillors 

Wednesday 20th March  

 

School Captains 
Congratulations to the following students who were   
elected to school captains by the senior students and staff 
last week. 
Our School Captains for 2019 are Stacey Evans, Emily 
Maiden and Mark Noonan.   
Our Vice Captains are Wilson Holt, Ellie Munroe and 
Zachariah Hoppo. 
Our captains for each of the Sports teams are:  Mitta,  
Brody Crisp, Murray, Tey Neisha Hackman, Kiewa, 
Bronson McFarland and Hume, Jessica Romito.   
Congratulations to each of our Captains for the year and 
we look forward to them leading students across the year. 
 

School Council Vacancies 
Nominations for Belvoir’s School Council are now open.   
Belvoir’s School Council is made up of 9 elected Parent 
Representatives, 3 elected Department of Education   
Representatives and 1 Co-opted Community                
Representative.  The community representative is elected 
each year at the annual general meeting, while the elected 
representatives from the parent community and the      
Department are elected for a period of 2 years.   
This year we have 4 retiring Parent reps and 1 retiring 
DET rep.  Our retiring parent reps are: Tenniell Evans, 
David Brown, Hannah Partl and Tom Rooney. We also 
have 1 causal vacancy created by a parent leaving the 
school at the end of 2018, the retiring DET member is Jo 
Craigie.  All of these people are able to re-nominate for 
their positions should they wish.   
Darren Maxfield, Jason Voll, Tracy Kellock, Rhonda 
Strauss, Marg Kinnell and Cas Porter will continue on 
school council for a further 12 months.   
If you are interested in being a part of our school council 
please contact the school for a nomination form or have a 
chat to one of our current or retiring school councilors for 
more information.  School Council meets twice per term.  
Currently this is on a Wednesday evening from           
6:00 – 8:00pm.   
Nominations for school council close next Friday 1st 
March, at 4:00pm. 
 

Kiewa Valley Primary School 
Over the past few days I have been working with the staff 
at Kiewa Valley Primary School while their principal has 
been on sick leave.  At this stage I will be returning to 
Belvoir on Monday. 
Ebony will remain in charge at Belvoir tomorrow. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

Student Absences 
A reminder to all parents to ensure that they 
inform the school when their child is going to 
be away or when they return from an absence.  
All non-explained absences will cause an 
email to be sent to families and this should  
remind them to complete an absence            
explanation form.   
If you get an email and you believe that your 
child should be at school or has been marked 
absent by mistake, please give us a call as 
soon as possible.  This will ensure that we 
check our information and make sure that the 
student is where they are supposed to be and is 
not missing. 
Students who have extended unexplained    
absences of more than two days will receive a 
call from the school asking for an explanation 
from the parents. 
Thank you to all of those families who do 
complete absence notifications each day.  This 
greatly assists the staff in the office each day. 
 
                                 
Jamie Gay 
Principal   
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BELVOIR SPECIAL SCHOOL STUDENT ABSENCE FORM 

Student Name:……………………………………………………………………………………………………   Class:…………………………. 

Date of Absence:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Reason For Absence:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

This Weeks Purple Moment Winners  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jayden Johnson 
For being respectful and for 

being safe 

 

Reilly Grant 
For following instructions and     

achieving a goal  

 

Ryder Thompson 
For being safe 

 

 

Hunter Hodgkin  
For being safe 

 

 

Jacob Rooney 
Being respectful and following          

instructions 

  

Class of the week: room 10 

Classroom 10 has been nominated for settling in beautifully and are all 

working together   

Brunella School Wear Is Closing Down 
Soon - 40% off all stock!! 
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INTRODUCING  
SCHOOL CAPTAINS  

Emily , Mark and Stacey  

VICE CAPTAINS  

Wilson, Ellie and Zachariah 
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Room 5 News! 

In Room 5 this year, we have come back 
from Christmas holidays ‘Very Hungry for 

Learning’. 

We have started using our Learn to Play, 
play-based program in Room 5 to learn our 

maths and literacy concepts in a fun,      
engaging, and hands on way.  

This week we focused on sharing, adding, 
and turn taking, using a Café structure. We 

particularly enjoyed adding in chips onto 
the plate with burgers we made. 

The Very Hungry Learners  
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USEFUL NUMBERS 

       Dysons bus 1:      Ring School  

       Dysons bus 2:    0417 041 196 

       Dysons bus 3:    0407 563 474  

       Dysons bus 4:    0408 698 635 

       Belvoir bus:    0467 796 331  

       Wodonga Taxi:  6024 3444 

       Albury Taxi:     6025 2255 

       School:      6059 8987 

       Ambulance/Police/Fire: 000 
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Room 10 News! 
Welcome to 2019! 

In room 10, for the last 4 weeks we have been working 
very hard getting to know our new friends and settling 
into our new school routines. Everyone has settled in 
very well, and have made some new friends. This term 

in literacy we are learning about the different parts of 
a story. In mathematics we will be learning about     

numbers and time. In our term topic we will be learning 
about the seasons, and the different activities we can 

do during these seasons.  

We are so excited for all of the fantastic activities we 
have planned for the remainder of the term.  
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CONTACT  DETAILS 

Could all families please make sure that 

they inform the school office whenever 

they have any changes to any of their 

contact details e.g.. home/mobile 

phone numbers, change of address etc. 

It’s extremely important that we have up to date    

information in case of emergencies.   

School Athletics -  House Groups 

Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their 

surnames. Each group has a name and colour and its requested 

that  everyone wears clothing the colour of the house they are 

allocated to.  

Surnames between           Colour       Name  

A-D   =         Red   -Mitta  

E-K  =         Green   -Murray  

L-Q  =         Blue           -Kiewa  

R-Z  =         Yellow       -Hume 

Electronic Version of the Newsletter 

Would you like to receive the school newsletter via email? 

As our school is going green, to save on using excess paper we would like to offer you the option of having the newsletter 

sent to you electronically.  If you like this idea please fill in and return the slip below to the office, or email Andrea at: 

gray.andrea.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 

Yes,  I would like to have my weekly newsletter emailed to me: 

Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Email address/s ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Check Out Our  

School’s Web Page! 

 

As many of you may already know,  

Belvoir has created a Web page. You 

can access the page by going on to 

https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/ 

This page is used to promote events, 

share  information and showcase 

achievements of classes and individu-

al students. We would love for you to 

share this page with your friends and 

family so that everyone can see the 

great things happening in our school. 
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Over the last three weeks room 16 has been getting to know each other 
during our outings, rotations, games and our Auslan sessions. Together 
we have been observing the daily weather. We have been looking at the 

sky to see whether we can see the clouds and sun, and feel the          
temperature and wind.  

We have 3 fish in our classroom that Angus has named Harold, Dorothy 
and George. We have enjoyed our outings to the Wodonga Library,     

Sumsion gardens, and Kmart.  

W We get to participate in Bluearth with room 9. Swanny has been  

helping us calm down and work together during different games and    
activities. One of our favourite games is Flinch.  

Room 16 News! 
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1st February, 2019 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

Belvoir’s Annual Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 8th March 2019 at the Albury Swim Centre. On the day students 
will need to wear swimmers, sun smart hats, sunscreen and bring plenty of water. Students will be bussed to and from the 
carnival, leaving the school at approximately 9:30am and returning by 2:30pm.  Classes will not be operating, as all staff will 
be at the carnival.  

 

If you wish to transport your child you will need to let your child’s teacher know and ensure they are at the pool by no later 
than 10:00am and be picked up by 2:00pm 

 

A free sausage sizzle will be provided to all students for lunch and the pool canteen will be open throughout the day to pur-
chase snacks. The pool will also open their slide to students throughout the day and again with your written permission 
your child can use this facility.  

 

Please note that department of policy requires students with epilepsy to have an up to date Epilepsy Management Plan for 
swimming/water sports signed by a treating doctor before being allowed to swim/use the slide, which must not be more 
than 12 months old and be received by the school prior to the day. 

 

Parents/carers of prep students must attend on the day to assist with the supervision of their child.   

 

Please complete the following permission slip and return to the office no later than 22nd February 2019 

 

Regards,  

 

 

Ross Hayward 

Physical Education Specialist  

 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  -  

 

 

I______________ ___________give permission for my child/children__________________________________ to partici-
pate in the 2019 Annual Swimming Carnival at the Albury Swim Centre and to be bussed to and from the venue. 

 

Signed: _____________________________________ Dated: _____________________ 

 

I also give permission for my child/children to use the slide on the day of the carnival. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________ Dated: ________________________ 
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Notice Board 

This Weeks Purple Moment Winners  
 

 

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALES 
'At Belvoir we have generous families who send in second 

hand uniforms to sell or pass on to others in need.         
 Unfortunately, we have run of storage space for these items 
and quite often don't have the sizes in stock families require. 
We have developed a partnership with the MS COMMUNITY 

SHOP, 156 High Street Wodonga in the hope they can raise some much needed 
funds to        continue supporting our community. Unwanted uniforms can still 
be passed on the school, however families are encouraged to take unwanted 

uniforms/clothing and other household items to the shop directly. 
Mandy - Student Wellbeing. 

We went to the skate park and saw the rock wall. I am enjoying Room 21. Liam 

We have had one new students join our room in Orange Pod this year. On Friday last 

week, the School Captains and Vice-captains were awarded their badges. Zachariah 

So far this year, we have had our school captain’s speeches. All of the teachers,      

Orange and Purple pods got to vote for who they wanted to be school captain. I was 

so excited to be chosen as one of the school captain’s. Stacey 

Hi, I’m Josh and I’m new to the school. I have been here for a few weeks and have 

made a lot of new friends. Josh 

My name is Wilson. I was so excited about being voted vice-captain. I am going to be 

a good role model as I make great choices and stay safe. Wilson 

It’s been a pleasure to be in Orange pod. I have made a lot of friends in the past 3 

weeks. I enjoy being in a class with friends. Sam 

Room 21 News! 
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Helping your Child to read  
Reading together is a valuable thing to do. Reading increases the vocabulary 

of children,  as well as  expanding their understanding of the world, and gives 

them confidence when using language. Reading is also an important way to 

make the link between spoken words and written words. 

Some general tips: 
Set aside time for reading every day. Reading before bedtime is a good habit 

to get into.    

Look for rhyme, rhythm or repetition in books. This will help develop your 

child’s love of language.  

Allow your child to read at their own pace. Model good pace when you 
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